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Town of  Hebron 

PO Box 188 
Hebron, NH 03241 

Phone: 603-744-2631 

  clerk@hebronnh.org 

 

Hebron Planning Board 
Minutes of Meeting April 3, 2019 

 

 

Planning Board Members Present: Roger Larochelle (Chair), Karl Braconier (Member), 

Mitch Manseau (Member), Ivan Quinchia (Alternate), Larry Goodman (Alternate), John 

Dunklee (Select Board Representative), Carol Bears (Secretary). 

Absent:  Chuck Beno (Member) 

Others present:   

Time Convened: 7:00 p.m.       Time Adjourned:  8:20 p.m.  Next Meeting:  May 1, 2019 

Agenda: 

1. Approval of the March 6, 2019 meeting minutes 

2. Review the information from Resilience Planning & Design 

3. Administrative Matters and Announcements 

4. Adjournment 
 

Roger Larochelle, Chair, opened the meeting at 7:00 PM.  With the absence of Chuck Beno, Ivan 

Quinchia was appointed as a voting member. 

The minutes of the March 6, 2019 were reviewed finding no issues Karl Braconier moved to 

approve the minutes as presented, seconded by Mitch Manseau.  The motion passed with all 

members voting in the affirmative. 

There was some discussion on having the Kill Mountain Road accepted as a town road.  The first 

step in the process would be a request by the owners to have this done. The Select Board would 

need to process a warrant article that would be appear on the Town Ballot and voted on by the 

tax payers at the Annual Meeting.  It appears that this cannot be done until Annual Meeting 2020. 

Ben Hall, the Town of Hebron Road Agent, approached the Town about cutting two trees on 

George Road that have been damaged during the winter.  As George Road is a scenic road there 

needs to be a public meeting which would include input from the property owners and the 

abutters.  It was requested that the trees be marked, property owner notified and pictures be taken 

of the trees involved.  At the May 1, 2019 Planning Board meeting this could be addressed in a 

public meeting. 

The Natural Resource document provided by Resilience Planning & Design was reviewed 

seemed to be complete. 

The Existing Land Use provided by Resilience Planning was review and some questions arose 

that needed to be addressed by Liz.  The first question was it appears that the total of the roads in 

Hebron didn’t add up by the breakdown of the different types of roads in the Town.  Roger was 
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going to check with Liz to see if the Class V Summer Cottage roads were left out of the mix.   

In the section on Community Facilities Town Building and Grounds, the old fire station was 

omitted along with the old tax collector and town clerk building.  There are three cemeteries 

owned by the Town:  Village Cemetery behind the Church, Platt Cemetery on Groton Road and 

Wade Cemetery on Pike Hill Road.  There was also a question on the Community Forests of 

New Hampshire.  These will also be addressed by Roger with Liz. 

The June 5, 2019 meeting will be the Election of Officers. 

With no further business to be discussed, Karl Braconier moved to adjourn and Ivan Quinchia 

seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.  Meeting adjourned at 8:20 p.m. 

  

Respectfully Submitted: 

Carol A. Bears, Secretary 


